
January 10, 2023 

Regular meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Sparta was held January 10, 2023 at 7:00 pm. 

Members present:  Supervisor Mark Schuster, Deputy Supervisor Deb Halpenny, Bill Smith and Mary 

Ellyn Calabrese. 

Absent:  Aaron Schreiner. 

Minutes of the December 13th, 2022 meeting were read.  A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and 

seconded by Bill Smith to accept the minutes.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Minutes of the December 28th, 2022 meeting were read.  A motion was made by Bill Smith and seconded 

by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to accept the minutes.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Supervisor Schuster declared the public hearing on Local Law No. 1-2023, A Local Law Permitting Town 

Employees to Lawfully Conceal Carry on Town Property, to be opened at 7:05 pm. 

Assessor Holley Smalt reviewed her report. 

Highway Superintendent Kevin Robinson reviews his report. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to hold a public hearing on 

Local Law No. 2-2023 Providing A Partial Exemption From Real Property Taxes For Persons With 

Disabilities Who Have Limited Incomes.  Said public hearing will be held on February 14, 2023 at 7:05 

pm.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Mary Ellyn Calabrese and seconded by Bill Smith to hold a public hearing on 

Local Law No. 3-2023 Providing A Partial Exemption From Real Property Taxes To Certain Eligible 

Senior Citizens. Said public hearing will be held on February 14, 2023 at 7:05 pm.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to transfer the following in the General 

Fund: 

From AA1120.00, $1,181.00 into account nos. AA1110.10, $62.00; AA1330.10, $1.00; AA1620.40, 

$128.00; AA1620.404, $68.00; AA7550.40, $284.00; AA9060.80, $638.00. All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to transfer the following in 

the Highway Fund: 

From DA5110.40, $2,226.00 into account nos. DA5130.40, $52.00; DA5142.100, $998.00; DA9060.80, 

$1,176.00.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

Town Historian Mary Jo Marks submitted her report, which was reviewed by the town board. 

There being no further comments, Supervisor Schuster declared the public hearing closed. 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Mary Ellyn Calabrese to pass Local Law No. 1-

2023.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

A motion was made by Mary Ellyn Calabrese and seconded by Bill Smith to sign a five (5) year 

Ambulance Contract with the Village of Dansville.  All voted yes.  Carried. 

General bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $4,700.71. 

Highway bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $34,048.38. 

Street light bills were audited and approved for a total amount of $205.07. 

 

A motion was made by Deb Halpenny and seconded by Bill Smith to adjourn the meeting.  All voted yes.  

Carried. 

 

Next regular meeting will be held on February 14, 2023 at 7:00 pm. 

 

TOWN CLERK 

Sheila Duffy 

 

 


